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I understand that Sports Day was a success yesterday, 
unfortunately I was at a conference in Shrewsbury so, 
for the first time, I missed it.  I am glad everyone was 
safe and had a great time. Maybe once we are a Primary 
School we will be able to share the big field on the 
Junior site and have a big sports day with everyone. 
 
The Governors meeting last week went well.  Both 
Governing bodies voted to merge the two schools.  
Technically the Junior School will merge with the 
Infant School as we have two key stages, the early 
years foundation stage (EYFS) and key stage 1 (KS1), 
the Junior School consists of key stage 2 (KS2).  The 
application to merge will be sent to the DfE and we 
should know the outcome in the autumn term.  
 
The New Parents meeting went well on Monday.  
Unfortunately it clashed with England’s first World Cup 
football match so we tried to make it brief.  Next term 
there will be six classes and I am pleased to say that 
there will be no mixed year group classes, which is 
great news.  Miss Dakers will be joining the Junior 
School as a year 3 teacher which is great news for the 
children although we will all miss her.  She has been a 
fantastic teacher and has passed her NQT year with 
flying colours.  With the reductions in pupil numbers 
and classes it made sense for her to join the Junior 
School who had a vacancy in Year 3. She applied in the 
usual way and was successful.  This appointment will be 
great for both schools as it will aid transition.  

 
 
Tuesday 3rd July—Move Up afternoon 
Tuesday 3rd July—Nursery & Reception Party Games evening 5:30-6:30pm 
Wednesday 4th July—Nursery Sports Morning 
Friday 6th July—MORNING ASSEMBLY 
Monday 9th July—Nursery Celebration Assembly 
Thursday 19th July—Year 2 Leavers’ Assembly—9:30am 

EVENTS 
NEXT WEEK 

 
 
Monday 25th June 
Year 2’s swimming 
Dance Club 
Gardening Club 
 
Tuesday 26th June 
Years 1 & 2 party 
games—5:30-6:30pm 
Forest Schools Club 
Art Club 
Lego Club  
 
Wednesday 27th 
June 
Cookery Club 
Ipad Club 
 
Thursday 28th June 
Forest Schools Club 
Gymnastics Club 
 
Friday 29th June 
Year 2’s to Junior 
School for Sports 
afternoon 
Celebration Assembly 
2:25pm 

Class Attendance 
Congratulations to 
Purple class for 
achieving the best 
attendance for 
t h e  w e e k 
beginning 11th 
June. The children 
have already been 
celebrated in 
school. 

Memory Assembly 
In our prayers on Friday, we 
will remember  
 
 Mrs Bowen 
 Jan Clarke 
 Nanny Prince 
 Paul Lovell 
 Mary Lloyd 
 Bryan Baker 
 
Please join us on Friday at 2pm 
in the Reception Garden. 

Second Hand Uniform 
We currently have a 
large quantity of 
second hand uniform.  
It is free to a good 
home so please help 
yourselves.  It will be 
available in the Hall 
until Friday 22nd June 
either before 9am or 
after 3pm.   

Class Photos 
Order forms and 
payment back to 
school by next 
Tuesday 26th 
June please. 
 
 

Move Up Afternoon 
On Tuesday 3rd July, all of the 
children will ‘move up’ to their new 
Class which they will be in from 
September.  They will however 
return to their current class to be 
collected at home time.  You should 
therefore wait at the usual place 
(including Nursery parents). 
 
Year 2 children will however need 
collecting from the Junior School.   



 
Hello Children 
 
Did you enjoy Sports Day? Well done if you won any of your races 
and well done for taking part and being brave it you didn’t win 
this time.  
 
On Friday we are having our Memories assembly in the School 
garden where we remember all those special friends and family 
members who have sadly passed away this year. We will be 
remembering Mrs Bowen our lollipop lady and Andris the little 
boy from Hungary who died 9 years ago in the Air France Plane 
disaster.  
 
Well done to all of year 1 children who did really well in their 
phonic screening test last week. More of you passed the test than 
ever before. I am very proud of you especially those children who 
have been doing their 3 minute practice words every day. (You 
do not have to do this now, just keep reading your books). 
 
I look forward to seeing some of KS1 on Tuesday for party games  
 
Have a lovely week. 
 
Mrs Matthew 

 

  
 21st June—Aston Nixon 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RAINBOW READERS 
53 pts—Tommy Williamson   401 pts—Poppy Stewardson 
103 pts—Evie Paddock   300 pts—Theo Wood 
101 pts—Edward Whitmarsh  105 pts—Laila Mansell 
57 pts—Louis Wilson    102 pts—Zach Poyner 
206 pts—Evie Austin    304 pts—India Pritchard 
50 pts—Bella Sanghera   54 pts—Demi Addis 
305 pts—Faith Preece   306—Florence Fleming 
 

AS THERE IS NO CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY THIS WEEK, THESE 
CHILDREN WILL BE CELEBRATED NEXT FRIDAY, 29TH JUNE, 
AT 2:25PM.  THEY MAY WEAR THEIR OWN CLOTHES ON THAT 
DAY. 

DOJO WINNERS 
Red— Tamsyn Webster 
Orange— Caleb Brookes 
Yellow— Logan Reynolds 
Blue— Kyle Edwards 
Turquoise— Evie Cade 
Green—George Griffiths 
Purple—Scarlett Simpson 

Year 2 Swimming 
This year, the Year 2’s will be swimming as follows:- 
  
Monday 25th June—9:30-10:30am 
Tuesday 26th June—11:30-12:30—packed lunch provided 
Wednesday 27th June—9:30-10:30am 
Thursday 28th July—9:30am—10:30am. 
  
The children will be walking there and back on all days.   

Skill of the Week 
For all the children—walk in a 
straight line as if you’re walking on a 
tightrope. 

Quiz of the Week 
What is special about tomorrow 21st 
June?  
Answers on a piece of paper to Mrs Matthew 
please 

Sports Day Helpers 
Thank you to the Teachers and 
Teaching Assistants who helped 
out yesterday for Sports Day and 
also to Katya Rowley and Jonathon 
& Phoebe Granger.  These days 
would not run as smoothly as they 
do without your cooperation.  
Thank you to all the grown ups 
who came along to cheer the 
children on. 


